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LDAO SEAC CIRCULAR

February 2014
The Learning Disabilities Association of Ontario (LDAO) SEAC Circular is published 5 times a year, in September, November, February, April and June.

The following are some topics that your SEAC should be looking at. Recommendations for effective practices will be underlined.

Feel free to share any of this information or the attachments with other SEAC members.  As always, when you are planning to introduce a motion for the consideration of SEAC, it is particularly important that you share all related background items with your fellow SEAC reps.

The topics covered by this SEAC Circular:
1.  LD@school / TA@ l’école
2.  LDAO webinar for parents

3.  Information from MACSE meetings

4.  Expansion of School Support Initiative (SSI)

List of Supplementary Materials:

1.  LDAO webinar announcement

2.  PAAC on SEAC input to MACSE

3.  MACSE Meeting Highlight Summary October 2013

4.  Memo on Expansion of SSI

Note: You can also access SEAC supplementary materials at
www.ldao.ca/about/public-policy-advocacy/seac-circulars/.

You can access Ministry memos by date at: www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/policyfunding/memos/
1.  LD@school / TA@ l’école
With support from the Ontario Ministry of Education’s Special Education Policy & Programs Branch, LDAO has developed a bilingual resource designed to provide Ontario educators with meaningful information to help support students with learning disabilities. The LD@school and TA@ l’école websites will feature evidence-based, evidence-informed and practice-informed approaches, practices and strategies that can be put directly to use in the classroom. The website will also include professional development materials such as videos, podcasts, webinars, blogs, articles and student success studies.
The websites are now live and viewable at http://ldatschool.ca/ or http://www.taalecole.ca/. We anticipate that the Ministry will be sending out a formal announcement to school boards by the end of this month.  French and English webinars on assistive technology, designed for classroom educators, will be coming in early March (FRENCH: March 5th and ENGLISH: March 6th, from 4 – 5:15) and registration pages will be up on the websites next week.
Stay tuned for more information on the first annual bilingual Educators’ Institute, Demystifying Learning Disabilities (LDs) in the Classroom, to take place on August 27, 2014.

2.  LDAO webinar for parents

LDAO is hosting an online webinar for parents on February 19th: www.ldao.ca/my-child-was-just-diagnosed-with-a-learning-disability-now-what/ 
In this webinar, you will hear from LDAO’s own President & CEO, Lawrence Barns, on his experience as a parent of a child with LDs, as well as from Kelli Cote, a York Region District School Board principal who also has a child with LDs. Both will reflect on their journeys through their children’s diagnoses. They will also outline what parents need to do to help their child get the supports they need.
A flyer is attached for distribution to your networks.

3.  Information from MACSE meetings
Thank you to those of you who sent me input for the MACSE Collaboration submission. I forwarded the information on to our representative for the learning disabilities sector, Suzanne Bonneville. The next MACSE meetings will be February 5th and 6th.  I have also attached the PAAC on SEAC submission to MACSE for the February meeting. Your SEAC might wish to discuss any issues and ideas that you have in common with the PAAC input.
In addition I have attached a summary of highlights from the October 30th MACSE meeting. NOTE under the fifth point on the School Board Efficiencies and Modernization Strategy, “Barry (Finlay) spoke of Dr. Doug Willms’ work with the ministry and the creation of a new funding formula that if approved will provide more equitable distribution of funds.” 

SEACs should ask their boards to keep them updated on any new information on changes to the funding formula.
4.  Expansion of School Support Initiative (SSI)
The School Support Initiative (SSI), introduced in 2008, is a partnership between the Ministry and selected school boards where pass rates in Grades 9 and 10 applied compulsory courses are below the provincial rate and students may not be on track to graduate within 4/5 years.  SSI will be expanding its offering to additional secondary schools in the 2014/15 school year, where pass rates in applied compulsory courses are below the provincial rate. The additional schools who volunteer to participate will be provided with access to the same professional learning, professional resources, and monitoring tools that are currently available to other schools involved in the School Support Initiative.
Since there are students with special education needs who might benefit from this program, SEACs could ask if any secondary schools in their boards are currently participating, or planning to apply for SSI. 
Questions?  E-mail Diane Wagner at dianew@LDAO.ca or call (416) 929-4311 Ex. 22
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